penDUX HIG 1000 Test 7

Total: /100

Main Words

1. spread to open or stretch wide

2. hunting(hunt) to find and kill animals for food or sport

afraid of losing someone's love or attention to another person 3. jealous

4. received(receive) to get or accept

5. satisfy to give everything that is wanted or needed

6. returned(return) to go back or come back

having a lot of space below or behind a certain point 7. deep

8. wandering(wander) to go or walk with no purpose or plan

9. explained(explain) to give information so that another person can understand something

10. strong having power; difficult to break or damage

The script must be played at least three times.

A king with ten children lived in Luzern, Switzerland where a lake beautifully spread through it. The king had nine princes and Princess Emily, who was the youngest of all. The nine princes enjoyed running

and hunting in the woods. Princess Emily enjoyed singing beautiful songs and playing with the other
children while sitting near the lake in Luzern.
(Listen Carefully:
It was on one of those peaceful days when heavy rain poured in Luzern. The king and queen and the rest of the royal
family tried to help the people, but suddenly, the rainstorm became stronger and caused the lake water to flood,
(Listen Carefully:
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

but in reality, among other things, she would break a dog's leg on purpose or put poison in the soldiers' food. Yesica knew how to use magic. Yesica was very jealous of the princes and Princess Emily and hated them because they received love and care from everyone. Yesica would stick her foot when Emily was passing by. "Oh, Sorry, Emily dear! Why were you in front of me in the first place?", the queen would say trying to get on Emily's nerves. "Oh, mother,

V	was passing by. "Oh, Sorry, Emily dear! Why were you in front of me in the first place?", the queen would say trying to get on Emily's nerves. "Oh, mother,
6	(Listen Carefully:
a e tl P E P	The queen could not satisfy herself no matter how she teased them, so while her husband went away to another country because of his affairs, she sent Emily to the poor countryside and turned the princes into eagles with her magical powers. The princes who were turned into eagles fled the palace and flew into he forest. Princess Emily returned to the palace when she turned 15 years old, and the king desired to keep Prince Emily close to him because they had been separated for many years. The queen was very jealous of Princess Emily's beauty, so she turned her into a beggar with magic and sent her out of the palace. Princess Emily decided to look for her brothers after she was kicked out, so she went deep in the woods
-	(Listen Carefully:

(Listen Carefully:

Emily made her way to the place the old lady described and waited until sunset. When sunset came, she saw the eagles with golden crowns flying toward her. As darkness came, the eagles turned into princes. "Oh, my brothers!", exclaimed Princess Emily with many tears of joy. "We know you have been through a lot, Emily. We will protect you from now on.", said one of the princes. The princes began to weave a strong net made out of bark. Morning came and the princes turned into eagles again. They placed Emily on the net and took her high up into the sky. Finally, they arrived at their destination, and Princess Emily and the princes stayed in a large cave. After a few days, Princess Emily dreamt of a cute and small fairy telling her how to break the spell on the princes. "If you make nine chain armors with thread made of grass and throw them to the eagles, the spell will be broken. However, you cannot speak while making the armors. If you do, you and your brothers will die.", said the fairy. Princess Emily woke up and headed outside. She spotted a large grass bush right in front of the cave. "I will save you, my brothers.", said Princess Emily and she began to make the armors from that day on. Her skin burned when nettles brushed against her skin, and she got blisters all over her hands and feet. The princes shed tears as they saw the princess making clothes out of nettles that were ruining her hands and feet. Princess Emily did not stop making the chain armors inside the cave.

One day, as the king was hunting in the forest, he ran into Princess Emily. "Oh, my daughter! I missed you very much! Let's head back home!", said the king. The king took the Princess back to the palace in a carriage. Although she was worried about her brothers, Princess Emily decided to return home with her father. The king was confused when he saw that Princess Emily kept making the chain armors without a word. A few days later, she ran out of grass before finishing one of the armors. Princess Emily snuck out of the palace late at night and went to a graveyard to get more nettles.

(Listen Carefully: _	
)

However, she did not stop weaving the chain armors.

When she arrived, nine eagles flew in and surrounded the wagon. At that moment, Princess Emily finished the last chain armor and quickly threw them to the eagles. As soon as she threw them, the eagles turned back into the nine princes. The spell had been broken. All the people were amazed. "My sons...! What has happened here?", asked the king. "Father! Princess Emily is not the witch! The queen is!", said one of the princes. The princes explained to the king everything that had happened, and the king ordered the queen to be banished. The king took Princess Emily and the princes back to the palace and lived happily ever after.





Listen again and answer the questions below.

1. How many children do A. 9	bes the king have? B. 11	C. 5	D. 10						
11. 9	D. 11	0.0	2.10						
2. The king's family lived									
A. by a lake in Luzern		B. by a forest in Munich							
C. by a mountain in Gene	eva	D. by a river in Rome							
3. What kind of day was it when the queen died?									
A. sunny day	B. cloudy day	C. stormy day	D. windy day						
4. The name of the new q	uleen was Janice								
A. True	B. False	2							
	-	in front of	5 1 11						
A. the princess	B. the prince	C. the soldiers	D. the king						
6. What happened to the	king's sons?								
	-	powers B. they were taken to bar	ttle						
C. they were imprisoned		D. they were kidnapped to the	mountains						
7 W/h - h - l d 4h :	4- 6 1 1 141	?							
7. Who helped the prince A. a squirrel	B. a captain of a		D. an old lady						
71. a squiitei	D. a captain of a	on the cagio	D. all old lady						
8. What did the princess have to do to help her brothers?									
A. make golden crowns and sell them for a lot of money									
		grass and throw them to her brother	rs						
C. make new swords to fight in battle									
D. make glasses to help the	D. make glasses to help them see better								
9. Why was the princess	9. Why was the princess going to be killed?								
A. she broke the king's favorite pottery									
B. she was caught getting nettles in a graveyard by one of the soldiers									
C. she was accused of witchcraft by the queen									
D. she ran away from home									
10. The princess was take	en in a wagon								
A. to be burned at the sta		B. to be taken to a new castle							
C. to be hidden in a cave		D. to be thrown in a volcano							



Listening Exercise 2 Listen to the story, then fill in the blanks.

Exercise 1)	There were (small birds in the fore)()()
Exercise 2)	They could (and sing.)()()()
Exercise 3)	The forest also had ()()().	
Exercise 4)	There was an animal ().	that looked lik	ee ()()
Exercise 5)	but()(said the fifth sister.)()()()"
Exercise 6)	The fifth sister's ()()()().
Exercise 7)	Isabel wanted to (for herself)()()()
Exercise 8)	She ()(() of the y)(young man)()()
Exercise 9)	and ()(sea.)() the v	vorld beyon	d the
Exercise 10)	"I wonder what the (()()()(.)()	